
The South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce is inviting public review and 

comment regarding a proposed waiver to the U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training 

Administration.  This waiver seeks to exempt Eligible Training Providers from the obligation to 

report performance information for all students in each approved program of study on the state’s 

Eligible Training Provider List, as outlined in the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act in 

Sections 116 and 122, and at 20 CFR 677.230 and 20 CFR 680.400 thru 680.530.  Elected officials, 

Local Workforce Development Boards, Institutions of Higher Education, both Public and Private 

training providers, stakeholders, and the public are encouraged to submit their comments during 

the period from August 1, 2025, to August 11, 2025.  Comments should be sent via email to 

scetplsupport@dew.sc.gov and will be accepted through Monday, August 11, 2025.    
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